CITY OF COLBERT	CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES	DECEMBER 4, 2023
Auditorium – 7:00 p.m.
		
Call to Order & Prayer: Chris Peck
Pledge of Allegiance
Approval of November 6th Minutes: motion to approve made by Michelle Cole and seconded by Ray Thomas; all approved.
Adoption of December 4th Agenda: motion to adopt made by Michelle Cole and seconded by Chris Peck; all approved.
Present: Tim Wyatt, Roger Fortson, Chris Peck, Michelle Cole, Ray Thomas, Dale Perry, Tony Mattox, Bill Grimes, Kerri-Lynn Phillips, Elisa Grimes, attached list.

PUBLIC INPUT
Resident Susan Moore expressed concern to the Council again regarding speeders on the North 4th Street and asked about the status of the speed humps to be installed there. Mayor Tim Wyatt responded that he had spoken with the asphalt company and they have been delayed. He also stated that the county sheriff’s department is still short-staffed. Ms. Moore volunteered to send information on three companies that she has had with or knows of the expertise. Michelle Cole asked if we knew where the county was with paving. Mayor Wyatt said no, but ideally installing a permanent speed hump by them at the time of paving would be best.

NEW BUSINESS
L.O.S.T. Distribution 
Michelle Cole asked how the distribution is determined, and Chris Peck answered that was based on the population of the City. A motion to accept the distribution amount of 5.50% was made by Chris Peck and seconded by Ray Thomas. All approved.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Budget 2024
A motion to adopt the 2024 Budget drafted by Chris Peck, Tim Wyatt, and staff made by Chris Peck and seconded by Ray Thomas. All approved.

Zoning Ordinance
A motion to table to zoning ordinance drafted by David Syfan was made by Michelle Cole, and seconded by Chris Peck. All approved. Attorney Dale Perry recommended a working session to thoroughly examine the contents of the drafted ordinance. 

NO PUBLIC INPUT

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Mayor Pro Tem: Chris Peck expressed his thankfulness of helping hands to be able to have Christmas in Colbert again this year. The rain held off just enough, but probably did slightly impact our crowd. However, one-hundred more hotdogs were distributed than last year. 
Park & City Groundskeeping: Michelle Cole stated that tree work at the park had begun, and is coming along smoothly.
Streets & Lighting: Roger Fortson had no street or lighting issues to report.
Assisting with Maintenance & Repairs: Ray Thomas asked if the City is still working on trimming trees around town. Maintenance Manager Tony Mattox stated that it is still underway.
Staff Reports: Tony Mattox reminded the attendees and Council of Wreaths Across America to take place in the cemetery on Saturday, December 16th at 12:00 noon. Kerri-Lynn Phillips expressed thanks to the Council and volunteers present for the opportunity to be a part of Christmas in Colbert.
Council member Chris Peck also reported the closing on property previously owned by Ralph Collier located at Third Street South and Fourth Avenue West. 

Mayor Comments
The Mayor reminded meeting attendees of the Grand Opening of the Colbert Benton House to be held on Saturday, December 9 from 1-4 p.m.

Motion to Adjourn: Motion made by Ray Thomas and was seconded by Chris Peck. All approved.
